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                            SEPTEMBER  2019
BUCKEYE BREEZE
Here we are getting ready to visit our third golf course and stopping at our first Club House in Medina with Jean Stratton, for the NEZ Prep meeting and as usual Medina has all their clubs cleaned and ready to go!  A low turnout, but was really nice to see our Grandmother, Paddy Rawlins, helping things along!  Leaving Medina, Jean and I went onto Club House of North Canton for our District #19 meeting and what a nice turnout. They initiated seven new Sisters and a very nice message from our special guest, Brenda Ludwig.   

Had a nice golf outing with my hubby, Jerry, and our Grandfather, Tom Raymondi, and his wife Eileen and, of course, our Tuesday golfing group before I get ready to get back on my course visits.  Jean went to our regular August meetings with me. The first meeting was the Draping of the Charter and the second meeting at McKinley was initiation where my oldest granddaughter was initiated.  What a proud evening it was for me as Clair Zuchegno, who grew up at McKinley, took that oath. 
August had a little slow start, but I am sure things will pick up very soon!  My last clubhouse for this month was a stop at the Grand Aerie where Judy Curtis was running an Open House for a new member drive.  Pat Kovalak and I couldn’t stay long, but it was looking like a great turnout and was great to see Sharon Horn and my partner, Ohio State Aerie President, Chuck Cunningham, present!  I understand they had at least six new signups and possibly a few more!  Great job, Judy for the Auxiliary part and the Aerie was also doing a fantastic job.  Pat and I left there and onto Clubhouse Reynoldsburg for their 53rd Anniversary and they did a great presentation for their members!  It was fantastic to see Gwen Sawyers present and looking great as well as MaryAnn Hagans!  It was a nice surprise to also be presented with my first check for my charity by Reynoldsburg.  I want to end by saying that Reynoldsburg is a club that shows a great togetherness by the Aerie and Auxiliary and will prosper as they work together to help each other grow!  Now off to our fourth course!
Hugs and keep teeing up that ball to hit it straight and far and bring it in for the count!!
See you on the course,  Lenny Zuchegno, Ohio State Auxiliary President
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JOINING THE TOURNAMENT –
BRING A FRIEND
Lenny Zuchegno


Judy Kempton



Debbie Sharp

State President



Buckeye Breeze Editor

State Secretary

616 Canford Avenue NW

1838 Mohawk Drive


404 Kennison Avenue
Massillon OH 44646


Lancaster, OH 43130


New Carlisle, OH 45344

(330)737-3973/268-2138

(740) 653-8488/503-2363

(937) 679-8002

jernlen@yahoo.com


jkempton66@hotmail.com

deldridgesharp@aol.com


   OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
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5th
Mary Miller, PSP

          419-350-1541


9th
Zola Stahl, PSO
                      937-878-6539


18th
Stacey Mack, SO

          440-856-5026


22nd        Corky Vance, PSP
                      740-826-7149


31st          Luria Thompson, PSP
                      440-466-5223



OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES


1st
 Faye, PRP, PSP, & Ron Baum
 419-281-3234


3rd
 Mary, PRP, PSP & Mike Hornsby
 419-668-0213


12th
 Judy, PSO, & Rich Joy

 330-424-9473


17th
 Nora, PSO, & Lou Gallis
             740-319-0287

            23rd         Debbie, SO, & Chuck Sharp               937-679-8002

[image: image17.png]


Hello to all my Flag Poles (Zone Chairman) for Cleveland Hearing and Speech.  I want to wish each and every one of you a great year as Zone Chairman for Cleveland Hearing and Speech.  If you are planning a special function for this great Charity (Greens) please send me a note and I will try and join you for your special event.  Please keep me informed on how your year is going and what fun ways you have chosen to raise money for this charity.  You Go Girls!!!!                               Your State Chairman for Cleveland Hearing and Speech,

Sandy Graham, Delta 2597, grahamsandra21@yahoo.com
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Can you believe two months have gone by since State Convention and our Pro Golfer took over as State Madam President?  Keep smiling [image: image1.png]


and forward any pictures that you have of your Clubhouses or Galleries.  When you get pictures from Zone Conference or any Special event your Auxiliary has, it would be great to get copies so I can add them to the albums.  I am also looking for any pictures of our State Worthy President, Charles Cunningham.  Please forward them on to me by email zoragriffith@yahoo.com or text at 937-371-4337, or by mail to:  Zora Griffith, 8860 E. St. Rt. 571, New Carlisle, Ohio 45344.  Also I can print pictures from any disk or CD you may have.  Your help is needed to make sure we have wonderful memories for our Pro Golfer and Worthy President.   Thank you all again.   If you have any questions, please call or text me. God Bless you all.  See you all on the Golf Course and keep smiling.  [image: image2.png]
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Zora Griffith, Cameraman, Historian  [image: image8.png]
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I am pleased to be your Buckeye   Breeze Sportswriter for the Golfing Year, thank you, Lenny.  If you would like to receive the Breeze, you can send your name, address, and $20.00 to Debbie Sharp, State Secretary, or if you would like it emailed, send email address to Debbie.  I am eager to receive information, new ideas, etc., to make the Breeze as informative and entertaining as possible.  Please send anything you would like published by the 15th of the month to: 1838 Mohawk Drive, Lancaster, Ohio, 43130, or email at jkempton66@hotmail.com.




Judy Kempton, Buckeye Breeze Sportswriter

Darlene Brown, Zanesville #302, PMP, Past State Chairman (2018-19) for ResCare has submitted the following letter from one of the clients:


What people like and admire about me – I am a very caring person. I am outgoing, I like to be helpful. I am friendly and almost always smiling.  I like to be with others and have fun.  


What makes me happy – Being with my family (mother, father, sisters, brothers, grandmother, grandfather, nieces, aunts, uncles, nephews, grandchildren, great-grandchildren). Staying busy, helping taking care of others who need help.


How I want to be supported – Please speak softly and in a nice tone.  I do not like loud, rude people.  Do not yell, but simply talk to me.  Give me time to answer.  I like to think out my answers and do not like to feel rushed.
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    On Sunday, June 23, some members of the Northeast Zone got together and organized a quaint reception honoring Vera Gorby at New Waterford #2415.  She is the newest inductee for the Northeast Zone Ohio FOE Auxiliary Hall of Fame.  Vera was unable to attend the state convention but she was pleasantly surprised with many family and friends attending including four other Past Auxiliary Hall of Famers, Betty Wisler (2009), Gladys Petrie (2009), Mary Shema (2011), Melva Day (2016)  and two Aerie Hall of Famers, one being Vera's husband Steve (2012) and Joe Taylor (2011).  Dianne Frye welcomed all and did the introductions and Gladys Petrie did the honor of reciting Vera's credentials and presenting Vera her plaque and pin. Vera also received several bouquets of flowers.  Afterwards, cookies and cake provided by New Waterford #2415 were enjoyed by all.   


MUSCULAR DYSTROPHY AT LEADERSHIP
     I would also like to give a heads up for Leadership in September.  Muscular Dystrophy is my assignment this year.  Again I will be selling  jellies, hot mustard, and hopefully BBQ'd peppers ( if they're ready).  See you Sisters at Worthington.



Dianne Frye, Austintown Auxiliary #3298
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DON’T FORGET TO ATTEND THE LEADERSHIP ASSEMBLY

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2019!

COME CHEER ON YOUR DISTRICT LEADER AS SHE MAKES HER CHALLENGES FOR THE YEAR!!

DoubleTree

175 Hutchison Avenue, Worthington, Ohio

8:00 a.m. – Auxiliary Board Meeting

12 Noon – State Auxiliary Trustee’s Tea

1:00 pm. – Auxiliary Leadership Assembly.  

PLEASE NOTE:  We must be out of the meeting hall by 4 p.m.



IMPORTANT NOTES & REMINDERS!

· LEADERSHIP MEETING AND SATURDAY ZONE MEETING ARE BOTH OPEN MEETINGS!  You do not have to be a member to attend.  This is an excellent time to bring someone who is not a member to see what we are all about!  Chances are, she will join once she sees the great work we do and the fun we having doing it!

· NEXT TRAINING CLASS will be held at Forest Rose Aerie #2120, Lancaster, 28 & 29 September.  Classes also available in November and January.  See enclosed registration form.

· FORM 990/990N DEADLINE IS OCTOBER 15TH.  Remember, there is NO CHARGE to file the Form 990N with the IRS.  If you are asked to pay a fee, you are not on the correct website!  Be sure you are on the irs.gov website when you are filing!

· CHARITY AND PROJECT DONATIONS WILL BE IN THE BREEZE BEGINNING MONTH.  

· SECRETARIES:  BE SURE YOUR OFFICERS AND AUDITOR ARE INPUT INTO MMS.  Also, ensure YOUR correct e-mail is in MMS as Secretary.  We have many new Secretaries who do not have their e-mail address in MMS—the previous Secretary’s e-mail address is still listed.

· THE LIST OF DELINQUENT AUXILIARIES WILL BE POSTED IN THE OCTOBER BREEZE.  Please be sure your Grand Aerie per capita tax, Grand Aerie funeral benefits, and State per capita tax are paid in full.

· ALSO, BEGINNING IN THE OCTOBER BREEZE, WE WILL ONCE AGAIN REPORT AUXILIARY SECRETARIES AND DISTRICT LEADERS NOT SUBMITTING THEIR REQUIRED MONTHLY REPORTS.  Secretaries, this is part of your job!  Your Auxiliary SHOULD NOT be paying you if you are not completing all of your duties!
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JUST WHEN THE CATERPILLAR THOUGHT THE WORLD WAS OVER – IT BECAME A BUTTERFLY!!



[image: image22.png]


LEADERSHIP TEA

Your Ohio State Trustees would appreciate any dessert items you would 
like to donate for the Tea on Saturday, September 14th.  Please contact 
any Trustee on your arrival, who will handle your goodies.



Thanks Again, you Sisters always come through. 
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	OHIO STATE MR. & MRS. EAGLES

BOWLING TOURNAMENT

24285 Smith Rd.

Wellington, Ohio 44090

Norina Mack, Secy./Mgr.

(440) 856-5026




July 2019

Dear Eagle Bowlers,

I am happy to announce our 2019 tournament will be hosted by Huron Aerie & Auxiliary #2875and Riverview Lanes.  We will be opening the tournament November 9th and it will run for one weekend.  Doubles and Singles will be bowled on Saturday 9am & 1pm with Team on Sunday at 9am & 12pm.   If there is a large response to the tournament this year a second weekend will open up November 16 & 17. On the entry there is a place to check if you’re willing to bowl this weekend if it should be needed! 

Cost will be $190.00 per team $47.50 per person including all events.  Please NO CASH, and preferably a money order or certified check to avoid returned personal checks and bank fees.  Each team is to consist of four eagle members (2 men and 2 women) with dues paid up at time of bowling and you must show your eagle’s card when checking in to bowl.  Enclosed you will find the entry if needed please feel free to copy it for additional teams.  Also, on the back of it you will find the rules of the tournament.  We are certified moral support tournament through USBC.  All averages will be verified with USBC prior to bowling unless bowler has no average they will then go in with the blind of Women 150 and Men 165.

Look forward to seeing you all in Huron this year for another successful tournament.  Please support the club, they have dinner and entertainment planned for the weekend of the tournament.  Enjoy the rest of your summer and see you in Huron!

Sincerely,

Norina Mack, Secy. /Mgr.

TOURNAMENT RULES

1. Entries will be accepted ONLY from members of the Fraternal Order of Eagles in good standing attested by Aerie and Auxiliary Secretary.

2. The tournament will be governed by USBC, Rule 301A Moral Support.  Any person who is not a USBC member may purchase a card if they wish to qualify for UNITED STATES BOWLING CONGRESS awards.

3. No bowlers will be allowed to participate who for any reason have been refused membership in the USBC.

4. Both members of a BOWLING COUPLE must be OHIO members of the Fraternal Order of Eagles.  If not they will be considered an ineligible bowler and all scores rolled by them shall be voided and they will forfeit the right of any prize money.  There will be no refund of entry fee in any event in which an ineligible person participates.  Two (2) couples constitute a team.

5. Handicaps on 90% of difference between bowlers’ average and 210.  Bowlers that have no average will use; WOMEN 150 MEN 165.  All other bowlers will use their highest sanctioned 

18-19 league average based on 21 or more games in any one league.  If no 18-19 average, bowlers may use sanctioned league average based on 21 games, as of the opening day of the tournament.  Any bowler   falsifying his or her average will be considered an ineligible bowler and rule 4 will apply.  In this tournament USBC Rule 319A will apply to all entrants.  Failure to use the correct average shall disqualify score if submitted average is lower than correct average thereby resulting in a lower classification or more handicap.  Prize winnings shall be based on the submitted average if it is higher than the correct average.  However, corrections in average may be permitted up to the completion of the first game of the series.

6. If your average is ten (10) PINS HIGHER (or more) at the time of bowling based on 21 games or more,  than last year you must use current average.  Rule 319a-2 applies.

7. The tournament manager reserves the right to rerate bowler’s average before entrant bowls.  If the rerated bowler’s average is not accepted  by the bowler,  the entry fee shall be refunded.  Rule 319c applies to ALL BOWLERS.

8. No bowler will be entered more than once in team event or doubles & singles; however, in case of emergency a substitute bowler may bowl more than once to complete a four member team.  Not more than two bowlers on the same team can place more than once in the prize list or positions standings Rule 315.  A man must substitute for a man; a woman must substitute for a woman.  When multiple participation is permitted, the bowler’s first appearance in each event shall count toward their “All Events” total.  Rule 315.

9. To bowl in singles or doubles, you must bowl both.

10. Entries will close midnight October 5, 2019, NO EXCEPTIONS.

11. Entry fee must accompany all entries, NO CASH.

12. Check in time is 30 minutes prior to time of bowling.

Mail Entry and entry fees to :
Norina Mack

  


           
24285 Smith Rd

                                         Wellington, OH 44090





(440) 856-5026

AT  LEAST ONE PRIZE FOR EACH 10 ENTRIES OR MAJOR FRACTION THEREOF IN TEAM, DOUBLES AND SINGLES EVENT. ONE PRIZE FOR EACH 20 ENTRIES OR MAJOR FRACTION THEREOF IN ALL EVENTS.
Sisters,

     It is time once again to submit your Alta Browning Smith Award nominations!  This award is to recognize some of our local heroes!  The Alta Browning Smith Award is given to recognize a Sister who is not necessarily a PMP, PSMP, etc., but someone that has been dedicated to our organization; one who has volunteered her time and talents, etc.  In addition—outside activities count as well.  For example, her work with local food banks, little league, church activities, local town council member, local dances, or maybe active in Girl or Boy Scouts.  In other words, someone who volunteers her time to help others.

     And don’t forget about family.  Did/does she care for ailing parents, spouse or significant other?  Did/does she have children with special needs?  Did/does she volunteer time at local hospitals, schools, nursing homes, or Veteran’s facility?

    When preparing your nomination, you need to be specific and list all her efforts within the Eagles and in her community.  In this submission, details count!

     Alta Browning Smith was the first appointed Jr. Past Grand Madam President of the Grand Auxiliary in fraternal year 1952-53.  She was instrumental in organizing the Grand Auxiliary and was one of the first Supervisors of the Grand Auxiliary.  AND SHE WAS FROM OHIO AND WAS OUR OHIO STATE AUXILIARY PRESIDENT IN 1950-51.  

     Let’s make her proud and have a lot of submissions again this year!  Let’s give our Board of Trustees many nominations to review and select from!!

     You will find the Nomination Form in this Breeze.  It is also on our website www.ohioaux.com.  All nominations must be received by State Secretary Debbie Sharp no later than October 25, 2019.

THANK YOU!!!

